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To all 
Customers, Suppliers & Business Partners 
 
 
 
Flood damage at Peiseler Remscheid 
 
As reported in the media, heavy rain and storms hit Remscheid and the Bergisches Land region on 
Wednesday 14 July 2021. The Morsbach, which borders the company's property, turned into a raging 
river and overflowed its banks extensively throughout the valley. 
 

Peiseler's lower-lying production areas were not spared 
either; in some places the water was up to 1m high in the 
production halls - fortunately, all colleagues & employees 
are doing well under the circumstances. 
 
 

After the water was able to drain away overnight, the first clean-up work began on Thursday morning 
- the fire brigade was able to pump out deeper areas and cellars. The exact damage cannot yet be 
estimated. What is clear is that some production machines in the milling, grinding and measuring areas 
have fallen victim to the masses of water. 
 
Assembled and finished sub-units were largely spared, purchased and 
in-house production parts as well as stocks still have to be checked in 
detail.  
As of today, we assume that production will be interrupted for several 
days, which will also affect planned deliveries in the coming weeks. 
Our production control is working at full speed to get an overview of 
the damage and downtime. Until then, we cannot make any reliable 
statements about upcoming delivery dates. 
 
We ask for your understanding that we have to invoke force majeure in the case of this extraordinary 
natural event and will do everything we can to resume regular business operations as quickly as 
possible. 
 
Our colleagues in sales are in close coordination with production and will inform you about the 
sactual status in the next few days. 
 
Thank you for your understanding 
 
Peiseler GmbH & Co. KG 
 


